Garner Veterans Advisory Committee Meeting
Meeting Minutes
September 13, 2021 - 9:07 AM
Committee Members

· Committee Members:
· Jeff Hicks (Chairman), Open (Vice Chrm), Willis McCoy, Matt Pedone, Duane Tabb, Open (Secretary)
· Ex-officio Members:  
· Bob Carter (VFW), Terry Chatfield (AL)
· Town Staff:  Katie Lockhart, Matt Pedone
· Town Liaison: Phil Matthews
· Tours: Spence Cardwell, Terry Chatfield, Katie Lockhart and Matt Pedone.
· Maintenance of the Memorial:  Terry Chatfield and Katie Lockhart

A. The meeting opened by Jeff Hicks at 9:07 with the following in attendance: 
· Jeff Hicks, Don Searles, Bob Carter, Helen Carter, Willis McKoy, Katie Lockhart, Terry Chatfield, María Muñoz-Blanco (Parks, Recreation and Cultural Resources Director), Rodney Dickerson (Town Manager), Phil Matthews,  John Foster (new-Army Vet, now active with the Patriot Guard)
· Absent:  Matt Pedone, Duane Tabb, Spence Cardwell, and Tim Stevens.

B. Minutes from June 14, 2021 meeting – There was one correction on the correct spelling of Matt Pedone’s name.  Bob Carter made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Terry Chatfield.  Minutes were approved as corrected.
B. Don Searls had to step down as Vice Chairman, since he cannot hold the office more than two consecutive terms.  We will have to replace him.

C. Report from Standing Committees
Observances:
· The Wall that Heals – We are the only name on the list now as the only application from NC.  New Bern held theirs as planned with poor attendance, and Charlotte has not reapplied at this time. The committee will start out west, so our dates will likely be some time in fall of 2022.  We will find out in December.
· Memorial Day 2021 – held a short service at Veterans memorial and Montlawn with the VFW and Legion.  We need more table and chairs for next year.  They ran long this year, so Jeff suggested that we run it 1700 to 2000 hours next year.
· Independence Day – was held as usual with monument tours, the Raleigh Symphony and fireworks. 
· Garner Veterans Day – expecting to do the usual program.  Church is booked, as well as pastor to do the invocation and the Police/Fire team will be the honor guards again. Katie could not get the elementary school, as they are not doing a lot of events.  But she will reach out to the high schools and hopefully Rodney should be the MC. Tim had someone in mind as speaker, but has to check back to see if he still is available.  We will be giving out flags, starting at 10:15.  But if the quarantine is still on, we will do a private program as we did last year. 
· Salute to the Troops – Last year it was not held but will be held in the fall 2022 as usual.  Date to be set but not on same date as Gold Star Families event. 
· Gold Star Families Event (Dec) – expecting to be usual program, with the tree put up by the Optimist club.  They are looking at something closer to Wreaths Across America Day, but not the same day.  Have penciled in Dec 11.
D. Katie Lockhart announced that she is leaving to accept a new position with the town of Rolesville.  Her replacement has not been named yet, but Maria will be filling in until that person is named and on board.  Katie will make sure everything is turned over before she goes.

E. Maintenance of Memorial – Charles and Katie
· Adding permanent mounting holes for easy placement of flags and to insure they stay upright.  Now need at least 67 for the flags.  
· A new KIA, Sgt Courtney T Johnson, an OIF-OEF soldier has been identified and qualified.  Need to add name to Memorial.  The printer has not gotten back to us.

· Brick names - Matt will pick this assignment to assist Charles.  Katie – town has accepted 25 applications for new bricks.  They have been ordered, and once they are created and laid, we have to update the brick locator.
· Previous discussion of adding Space Force to the list of branches of the military.  For now, it may just be a sign with a reference in the tour guide, since adding it to the panel would mean a new panel, which is about $25K. 
A) Unfinished business:
a) Hometown Heroes (banners around town) – tabled for now, due to activity on the Wall.
b) Listing of all committee members and the dates of their appointment on the Town website.  Phil will get with town to see who updates this to insure it gets done.
G) Reports of Vets Organizations:  
a) VFW:  is now smoke free and has been cleaned, the owners of TT&E (Ronnie Thompson) now own our building and the business next door.  The business next door will be remodeled for a different business – 1706 Landscaping.  We were at the 9/11 ceremony at Town of Garner Saturday,
b) AL:  still meeting at the Masonic Lodge, Keith Craven is the new Commander of the Post, hospital and nursing home visits still on hold due to Covid.
c) DAV:  Closed since March of 2020. Expecting to reopen this month. Still processing claims online and over the phone (which is faster).  
H) New business:  
a) Jeff gave visitors and new members an update on the Wall plans.

b) Our Bylaws need to be updated with the changes shown below. Bob Carter made the motion, Willis seconded it, and it was approved.  Jeff will send the approved change to the Town Council for approval.  Changes include:
· Year each member was appointed so we know when the 3 yr. term is up and if they are eligible to be re-appointed. This is needed because the rules say you serve for a 3-year term and can only serve 2 terms back-to-back.  
· Fix some typos
· Update the dates of the meetings to reflect changes made some time ago.
· Add the DAV as a group member.  

b) Rodney Dickerson gave an update on what happened to the VFW memorial that used to be next to the old train depot. It has been moved to the Sr. Center.  Helen asked about the flag pole that used to be at old Police Dept (behind the Citizen’s Bank). It is still there, but the building is gone.  It needs to come down.

c) Jeff asked about honoring some members who have left the Committee. Charles Scott declined to be made Emeritus.  Spence Cardwell is the only one.  Jeff recommends that we make Don Seals one. This way he gets added to the mailing list as a Member Emeritus.  And if he runs some day for an office again, we can change it again.    

I. Closed at 9:56 AM and will meet again on Sept 13 at 9:00 AM.

Rodney Dickerson gave a presentation on the new Bonds for Parks and Recs. 
